Cedar Mill Community HOA Meeting – September 19, 2017

1. Community
· Clubhouse flooding – the Board continues to seek/evaluate bids to correct the issue.  Initial bid was $17K.  Second bid is a little over $19K. The flooding problem jeopardizes the integrity of the entire clubhouse structure if it continues to be neglected.

· Cedar Mill Community Newsletter - The Communications Committee is finalizing the newsletter this week and will distribute soon.  Newsletters will be distributed in a hardcopy and softcopy format (Communications Committee to facilitate this).

· Undeveloped Lots – the Board is again working with All-In-One to make more progress on remaining overgrown lots.
· New Property Manager – Cindy Adams from All-In-One is our new Property Manager, replacing Jeanne Duebel. The Board is already working with Cindy and we welcome her to our community.
· Water Wheel – Level 1 drought condition now allows us to reactivate the water wheel.  It must be inspected and the system cleaned first, however.

2. Financial
· 2017-2018 / no new updates
3. Projects 
· Completed:  Pool Grout replacement – previous pool vendor (United Pool) has replaced the failing grout with flexible silicone.  We should not see any further grout problems but will inspect again before next season.
· Future Planned 2017-2018:  Exercise Room – drywall repair, flooring solution, lighting, painting, trim work, equipment repair, security cameras, signage, dehumidifier.  ($10,000 + estimated)
· Future Planned 2017-2018:  Pool Bathrooms/hallway – replace hallway door, replace/repair drywall affected by flooding/humidity/mold, repaint, repair any damaged/inoperable fixtures, repaint, replace trim work, dehumidifiers.  ($5,000 + estimated)
· Future Planned 2018-2019:  Tennis Courts – repair one tennis court next year, the 2nd after that, and lighting ($20,000 + estimated/each)
· Future Planned 2017-2018: Water Wheel – repair and refurbish ($ )

*This list is not everything that needs to be repaired or upgraded, only some of the higher priority items.
4. Committees
· Architecture Review Committee (Brad / Mark ) - multiple approvals for repainting over past month
· Community Activities Committee – Gail Cochran is our new committee leader. Looking more for volunteers
· Pool Committee (Laura) – Will be assisting to plan out pool bathroom refurbishing
· Communication Committee (Bob S.) – working on newsletter
· Clubhouse Committee – thanks to Michelle/Kim/Judy for taking care of renters and keeping things clean and neat

· Landscaping Committee (Mark) – will be helping with Landscaping concerns
 

5. Community Comments
· Open discussion
